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LAS POSITAS COLLEGE
Classified Senate

Minutes

October 28, 2004

Room 1603

Present:    Connie Bish, Lettie Camp, Theresa Costa, Sharon Davidson, Erlinda Dearborn, 

     Frances DeNisco, Virginia Edwards, Ellen Gave, Donna Hawkinson,

     Constance Hildebrand, Roni Jennings, Dee Sanchez, Doris Scott, Todd Steffan,

     Heidi Ulrech

Connie Bish called the meeting to order at 2:35 PM.  MSO’s were enthusiastically given to

Carie Kincaid to celebrate her becoming an employee.

1.
Approval of September 23, 2004 Minutes

Motion:  To approve the minutes of September 23, 2004, as presented.

MSC: Lettie Camp/Frances DeNisco

2.   Agenda

Review/approve changes to agenda item(s): Item 6A, New Business; Barbara Morrissey could not attend.  

3.   Reports
A.  President’s Report—Connie Bish

LPC Foundation--Ms. Bish met with Dr. Kaye, Executive Director for LPC Foundation, to discuss fundraising ideas, selling college awareness to the community (specifically making it more visible), and viewing LPC as an investment in the community.  A Gala and Silent Auction will be held April 23, 2005.  More information will be available at a later date.  

KH Consulting Survey--A survey was sent out to employees.  Ms. Bish said it is very important that everyone complete the survey as soon as possible.  There was one complaint with the form, and there are spaces for write-in comments.

Diversity Committee--Lauren Hasten, the new full-time Anthropology instructor, is forming a Diversity Committee.  If anyone is interested, please contact her.

Educational Master Plan--President Halliday has encouraged everyone’s participation and input in the Master Plan.  Please check your discipline(s) and contribute where possible.

Ms. Edwards asked to whom should we submit questions/discussions and who is writing the Master Plan?  Ms. Bish believes it is Dr. Philip Manwell.
Parking-- Rich Butler, Director of Health and Safety, is responsible for parking issues.  ASLPC created a survey for students; the biggest issue is parking.  They would like to see a multi-level structure.  The idea of a Triad connector bus/transit system is a possibility.

Physical Education Building is 33% complete.

Unisex Bathrooms--The Gay Straight Alliance (GSA) has put forth a proposal to add unisex bathrooms.  There was discussion on locations and some changes have already begun.  

Board of Trustees--At their last meeting, it was noted that Chris Tripod would be retiring on December 1.   There is no replacement to date.  Ms. Bish commented that the President of the Retiree’s Committee, Art Larson, expressed gratitude for health benefits the District provides to retirees.  Also, funds from the Measure B Bond Program were used to retire approximately $4.6 million in debts.  The debts from Chabot that were paid off with Bond funds include the Chabot Bookstore, the Co-generation Plant, re-roofing and the line of credit for purchasing vans.  LPC’s portion of paid-to-date items includes money to cover the increased costs of steel prices for the gym, loan payoff on vans and the Student Center. 

     B.   Vice President’s Report

 Vacant - No Report


C.  Activities Director--Lettie Camp/Donna Hawkinson

Flex Day--Ms. Hawkinson thanked all for Flex Day. The total cost was approximately $700.   She was very happy with the location (Livermore Library), and there was a great deal of positive feedback.  She would like to have more events like this held off campus in the future.  There was one gift certificate leftover due to a guest speaker cancellation.  The lunch time visit by

Dr. Barbara Mertes was just one of the highlights.

Ms. Camp told the Senate that Leslie Gravino might still have the “circle” put together by Flex Day participants.  With regard to the flex day during the spring semester, Ms. Camp said most interest seems to be in wine, film critiquing, and retirement issues.  It was also mentioned that teamwork or cooking classes might be explored.

Gobble Lotto Fundraiser--The drawing will be held on November 18 and the lucky winner will win a turkey.  Raffle tickets can be purchased for $1/ticket or $5/7tickets.

D.  Treasurer--Roni Jennings


Ms. Jennings thanked Jennifer Ortiz for serving as interim Treasurer.   The Senate has a balance of  $1,413.57.   


E.   Senators

Group 1--Vacant

Group 2--Connie Hildebrand.  Two new employees have been added in Building 900, 


Karen Zeigler and Ellen Gave. 

Group 3--Virginia Edwards.   Karen Zeigler has moved to Building 900.  Virginia thanked the Senate for a great Flex Day.  She enjoyed the speakers and said it gave her new ideas.

Group 4--Frances DeNisco.  No Report

F.   Standing or Special Assignment Committees

College Council--See Agenda Item 3A President’s Report

District Budget Study--No Report

Food Services--No Report

Health and Safety--The Student Health Fee will be increased to $13 in the Spring 2005 semester.



Planning and Budget--Heidi Ulrech told the Senate that the “Quick-Start Instructional Equipment Request” form used to requisition instructional equipment is on the Intranet.  The requests are due by the end of the week November 19.  There was a long discussion about the Integrated Learning Center (ILC).  It was reported that Title III monies could be used for the ILC, but there is a deadline for the use of these funds.  Ms. Ulrech said there is a need to establish a procedure for facility usage as buildings become available due to the addition of new facilities.  Ms. Bish expanded on this item and told the Senate that Pam Luster is heading the Facilities sub-committee regarding this matter.

Staff Development--Connie Bish has been in email contact with Barbara Morrissey, Staff Development Chair.  Staff Development will fund up to $300 for full-time classified, faculty, and administrators this year for conferences and $150 for part-time faculty. For the spring semester, there will Mini-Grant funds up to $1000 available for classified, faculty, or administrators.

Technology --No Report

G.  Site Vice President of SEIU Local 790

    The negotiations meeting on October 28 was canceled due to illness.  

4.  Old Business

A.  Handbook Update

  A brief discussion took place as to the status of the Classified Handbook.  There appears to be a complete copy of the handbook located in Office 2119.  Ms. Bish will review the handbook to see which items are current and useful.  It was suggested that the handbook might be more useful if it were put on the Intranet.

B.
Classified Connections


Karen Kit is looking for articles for this publication.  Only two people attended the last meeting.  There are great articles planned for the future.

C.
Sunshine Committee


There was a lengthy discussion on who should receive cards and notes.  Privacy concerns were the main focus.  Ms. Jennings felt that it was appropriate to send out cards to staff/family if a prior notice was sent out to the entire staff from the President’s office.  Ms. Sanchez suggested a protocol be in place and a list be determined of which events warrant a card.   Ms. Camp requested a motion to approve this. 


Motion: The Sunshine Coordinator will send cards to all faculty, administrators and staff

                     when a public announcement is made by the President’s office.

      MSC:     Lettie Camp/Virginia Edwards, unanimous – motion carried.

5.
New Business

A.
Barbara Morrissey--Staff Development


Ms. Morrissey could not attend the meeting.

B.
Budget Assumptions

Senate Balance—The balance in the Social Account is $1,413.57.   

Spring Flex Day – Since Staff Development funds are available; funding will not come from the Social Account.  Everyone was asked to think creatively about activities for Flex Day.  


Outstanding Classified Award--Connie Bish stated that the award is currently $100, the Outstanding Classified nameplate is $35, and the student scholarship is $400 for a total of $535.00.


A discussion occurred regarding the amount of the Classified Award.  Ms. Jennings suggested raising it to $300.  Ms. Hawkinson voiced a concern that at one time the award was almost dropped due to lack of participation.  It was suggested that Mary Straight be contacted regarding the importance/relevance of this award.   Ms. Jennings feels it is a good way to acknowledge classified staff.   Ms. Hawkinson said that an increased amount might be an incentive.  Ms. DeNisco suggested increasing its publicity, maybe putting it in the Classified Connections.  Ms. Davisdon suggested the possibility of changing the form and/or criteria. 


Ms. Jennings suggested a task force be created to look into this.  


Ms. Bish called for a vote on this issue.  


Motion:  Increase the monetary award from $100 to $300.


MSC:     Roni Jennings/Constance Hildebrand

Student Scholarship--Scholarships were increased last year from $200 to $400.  Members agreed that one scholarship at $400 is adequate.

With a healthy budget, Ms. Bish asked for ideas on how to use the money.  There were several ideas suggested: (1) Ms. Sanchez suggested doing something for the community; (2) Ms. Bish suggested donating to the LPC Foundation; (3)  Ms. DeNisco suggested providing goodies in our name for the Foundation Gala; and (4) Ms. Camp suggested that we might want to send a classified member to the Gala through a drawing.  Several senators and members liked the idea of contributing to the LPC Foundation.  Ms. Ulrech requested clarification as to whether or not work for the Foundation would be done as part of our work hours.  Ms. Bish noted she would speak with Ted Kaye and obtain more information.

C.  Weekend College

Ms. Bish referred to the handout that was distributed.  She noted there is an attempt being made to utilize the college better on weekends.  Students attending Weekend College will be able to earn an AA Degree in three years. This idea is in the early draft stage.  Several senators and members expressed concerns about the staffing for a program such as this.  Ms. Jennings noted there are “huge ramifications” for such a plan. Ms. Camp compared it to the PACE Program.   Frances DeNisco explained she has difficulty obtaining rooms to schedule Community Education classes. 


D.
Holiday Party

The holiday party will be December 4.  Great activities have been planned!


6.
Good of the Order and MSO’s

The LPC Open House is scheduled April 16, and many volunteers are needed.

7.  Adjournment


 The meeting adjourned at 3:53 p.m.  
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